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SANEX

LINDANE 10% E.C.

Emulsifiable Concentrate Insecticide for Control of
Forest Pests, Pests on Animals and Pests Infesting buildings.

AGRICULTURAL

COMMERCIAL 

WARNING            POISON

GUARANTEE:  GAMMA BHC (LINDANE) 10%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS: 500 mL

REGISTRATION NO. 6122 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Manufactured by:
SANEX INC.

5100 Timberlea Blvd.
Mississauga, Ontario

 L4W 2S5 

FIRST AID:  In case of contact with eyes, flush eyes with plenty
of water for at least 15 minutes and consult a physician
immediately.  For skin contact, wash with soap and water.  Remove
and wash contaminated clothing and shoes before re-use.  Product
contains petroleum distillate.  If accidentally swallowed, do not
induce vomiting.  Seek medical attention at once.

PRECAUTIONS:  WARNING: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN AND ANIMALS.
Keep in original container during storage.  Destroy empty
container.  Handle and apply only as recommended and at
recommended rate.  Do not contaminate streams, lakes, ponds,
irrigation water, water used by livestock or water used for
domestic purposes.  Do not spray when plant is in operation.  Do
not spray on working surfaces or food handling equipment.  Do not
spray when food when food is exposed in the area.  Do not use on
calves or colts under 3 months of age.  Do not use on sick,
emaciated or dairy animals.  Do not treat meat animals within 30
days before slaughter.



DISPOSAL: Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the
rinsings to the spray mixture in the tank.  Follow provincial
instructions for any required additional cleaning of the
container prior to its disposal.  Make the empty container
unsuitable for further use.  Dispose of the container in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on the
disposal of unused, unwanted product, and the cleanup of spills,
contact the regional office of Conservation and Protection,
Environment Canada.

TOXICOLOGY:  Lindane is an organo-chlorine insecticide. 
Barbiturates may be given to control convulsions.  Oxygen may be
indicated.  Avoid use of morphine and adrenaline.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

LIMITATION OF WARRANTY:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to
the terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

FORESTRY PESTS:  Logs (Balsam Fir, Pine, Spruce) - controls
Sawyer Beetles, Ambrosia Beetle (Pinhole Borer), Pine Bark
Beetles.  Prepare 0.4% solution by using 1 litre in 25 litres of
water.  During May or June, spray cut logs to run-off.  Ensure
thorough coverage.  Repeat if necessary.  Do not put logs into
water within 6 weeks after treatment.

CHRISTMAS TREES:  (Austrian, Red and Scotch Pine) - controls
cereal leaf beetle in overwintering stage.  Quarantine treatment
Ontario.  All trees to be shipped from quarantined counties in
Ontario to points outside restricted area in Canada and The
United States must be treated with Lindane (or other product
registered for this use) under the supervision of Plant Health
Directorate, Agriculture Canada and must be provided with a
quarantine movement certificate issued by Plant Health
Directorate.

SPRAY:   Mix 6 litres in 1,000 litres of water.  Before cutting,
spray trees to the point of run-off from two sides, at a pressure
of about 2100 kPa.  Thorough coverage is essential.  A 1 1/2 to 2
metre tree requires about 2 litres for good coverage.

NURSERY STOCK, ORNAMENTAL (OUTDOORS) - Pine Bark Beetles - spray
solution of 5 litres in 1,000 litres of Sanex Base Oil on soil
and base of tree trunk.

INDOORS -  controls ants, bees, booklice, carpet beetles, clothes
moth, cockroaches, crickets, Drosophila, earwigs, fleas, gnats,
hornets, house fly, larder beetle, meal moths, millipedes,



mosquitoes, silverfish, sowbugs, spiders, springtails, stable
fly, wasps.

IN DWELLINGS -  for residual, apply solution of 1 litre in 19
litres of water as a spot treatment to floors, walls and other
infested areas.  For clothes moths, treat surfaces of closets and
storage chests.  Do not use in cupboards where food is stored. 
Remove or cover all food before application.  Do not use as a
space spray.  Remove fish and pets before spraying.  After
spraying, clean surfaces which may contact food.

IN FARM BUILDINGS (Including Barns, Creameries, Stables), FOOD
PROCESSING PLANTS, WAREHOUSES -  treat as above, in food
processing plants, do not apply while plant is in operation.  Any
treated surfaces that may contact food should be washed and
rinsed thoroughly.  Do not use in milk processing rooms, milking
parlours, or dairy barns.  Do not contaminate food, feed utensils
or areas within reach of animals.  Do not use as a space spray.

For BEES, WASPS, HORNETS,  indoors and outdoor surfaces of
buildings, apply as a coarse wet 1 spray to nest, preferably at
night while inactive.

BEEF CATTLE - prepare a solution of 3 to 6 litres in 1,000 litres
of water.  For hornfly, apply to back and shoulders at the rate
of 1 1/4 to 2 1/2 litres per animal.  For lice and ticks, apply
as an overall spray using 4 to 9 litres per animal.  For lice,
repeat in 14 to 18 days.

GOAT (non-lactating), HORSE, SHEEP - Prepare a solution of 3-5
litres in 1,000 litres of water, apply as an overall spray to
control fleas, lice, ticks using 2 to 5 litres per animal.  For
lice, repeat in 14 to 18 days.

HOGS - Prepare a solution of 3-5 litres in 1000 litres of water,
apply 1 to 2 litres against fleas, lice, mange, mites, ticks.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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